
Greetings	from	Australia!	
	
Julie	and	I	hope	that	you,	your	church	and	your	family	have	all	had	a	
great	Christmas	celebration	and	we	wish	for	you	a	wonderful	New	
Year!	
	
We	have	recently	returned	to	Australia	after	a	month	in	the	states	
where	we	had	the	opportunity	to	be	in	several	churches	and	two	
conferences.	It	was	nice	to	be	able	to	catch	up	with	some	of	you.		
While	we	were	in	the	States,	we	had	the	opportunity	to	celebrate	our	
granddaughter	Hope’s	third	birthday.		As	you	know,	we	were	locked	
down	for	the	last	couple	of	years	and	we	were	unable	to	attend	
Hope’s	first	two	birthdays.	It	was	fun	being	able	to	celebrate	with	
Aaron,	Erika	and	the	birthday	girl,	Hope,	for	her	
birthday!	
	

	
God	had	a	wonderful	blessing	for	us	upon	our	return	to	Australia.		On	
our	first	service	back	to	Wauchope	Baptist	Church	we	had	two	that	
trusted	Jesus	as	Lord	and	Savior.		That	was	a	blessing	that	will	last	
forever!		We	also	had	the	blessing	to	baptize	two	just	before	
Christmas.			God	is	good	all	the	time!			

	
As	we	close	out	2022	and	look	forward	to	a	New	Year	in	2023	we	
continue	to	be	grateful	for	your	continued	prayer	and	financial	
support.		Many	of	you	have	partnered	with	us	for	many	years	and	we	
are	thankful	for	your	faithfulness.	
	
Julie	and	I	hope	and	pray	that	God	will	bless	you	and	keep	His	hand	
on	you	in	the	New	Year!		
	
Looking	up	Down	Under,	
	
Tony	Sullivan	
	


